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                                                           THE DUTY NOT TO FORGET

Moratorium on restraint 

in an asylum-free Europe

Law no. 180 of 1978 provided for the closure of psychiatric hospitals in Italy, which lead to the introduction of innovative practices and developments in care and in the field of rights of the so-called mentally ill. At the same time, it became possible to focus on the horrors and the damage which former patients of asylums had suffered, which can be compared to what prisoners experienced in Nazi concentration camps.

In 2005 a delegation of users, carers and mental health staff from Rome went to Strasbourg to propose that the European Parliament should encourage Member States to play their part in a wider project aimed at closing down psychiatric hospitals throughout Europe.

In the Green Book “Improving the population’s mental health: towards a strategy on mental health for the European Union”, laid down in 2006, the European Commission stated that mental health is a resource which can help the EU reach some of its strategic goals, such as increasing its commitment to social cooperation and social justice, and creating a concrete and tangible improvement in the standard of living enjoyed by EU citizens.

In particular, the European population’s mental health can be considerably improved given that: one person in four suffers from a severe mental disorder; mental illness generates huge losses and is a drain on economic, social, educational, and judicial systems; and stigmatisation, discrimination and the violation of human rights and dignity are still practiced against the mentally ill and handicapped, in breach of the fundamental values at the basis of European identity.

This is the wider context in which the International Congress “The duty not to forget: moratorium on restraint in an asylum-free Europe” is situated, which will take place on 13 and 14 May. It is organised by Democratic Psychiatry together with Rome’s ASL (Local Health Boards) C and D. Members of the Italian-German Society for Mental Health and a delegation from Anthropological Psychiatry of Hamburg will also participate.

The Congress aims, on the one hand, to reaffirm that the struggle to obtain fundamental rights such as housing and employment, and the participation, in first person, of mental health service users in this process, are essential in order to promote mental health. On the other hand, the Congress aims to encourage the closure of psychiatric hospitals throughout Europe, the abolition of restraint and the promotion of every type and method of anti-institutional practice.

The Congress intends to remind us that Law 180, a highly civilised and democratic piece of legislation, of which we are celebrating the 30th anniversary this year, is still very relevant and up to date even today. Furthermore, the Congress will be an important forum for discussion at this crucial time for Italian health policy, surrounding the approval of the National Strategic Plan for Mental Health.

The Congress will take place in the Sala dei Dioscuri in Via Piacenza 1, Roma, on 13 and 14 May 2008.
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